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Newsletter

2019 Term 3 Week 5

August
August Spring Fair Collection is:

Cans of soft drink and bottled water
23rd Parramatta Diocesan Athletics Carnival

Early Stage 1 Farm Visit

26th-30th Book Week

See invite for Book Fair opening times

27th Vocabulary Book Week Parade 9.30am

Captivate Demonstration

Morning Tea provided 11am

28th School Fees Due

29th Father 's Day Breakfast BBQ 7.45am

Sept em ber
2nd Coding with Altino (Yrs 1 to 3) 

3.20-4.20pm

5th-6th Stage 3 overnight Camp

9th Coding with Altino (Yrs 1 to 3) 
3.20-4.20pm

13th Disco - Spooky Theme

14th First Communion 6pm

15th First Communion 10am

16th Coding with Altino (Yrs 1 to 3) 
3.20-4.20pm

20th STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

 Cont act  Us                           St  Bernadet t e's Par ish School, Lalor  Park  
18 Wheeler Street (PO Box 4161)

                                                            Lalor Park, NSW 2147     1                Phone: 8869 6400
Em ail: stbernadetteslpark@parra.catholic.edu.au  Websit e: www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au 

Parent  Group Em ail: sbparentgroup@gmail.com  Cant een: sbcanteen@gmail.com    

 

Sept em ber  cont inued

21st First Communion 6pm

22nd First Communion 10am

22nd Youth Group - 6 - 7.30pm

23rd Coding with Altino (Yrs 1 to 3) 
3.20-4.20pm

25th Environment Team to Lalor Park 
Community Garden

27th Term 3 Ends

Oct ober
14th Term 4 Commences (Summer 

Uniform)

22nd Coding with Altino (Yrs 4 to 6) 
3.20-4.20pm

29th Coding with Altino (Yrs 4 to 6) 
3.20-4.20pm

Novem ber

 5th Coding with Altino (Yrs 4 to 6) 
3.20-4.20pm

8th Spring Fair

12th Coding with Altino (Yrs 4 to 6) 
3.20-4.20pm

See m ore ...

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Contact-Us
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/Events
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/Events
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/Events
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From  Our  Pr incipal

At the Infants Liturgy on the 9th of August, Father Andrew reminded the children in Early Stage 1 and 
Stage 1 that we were all picked by God to be part of His team. God worked through their parents to 
have them Baptised and thus join the Catholic family. An extension of this thought is to acknowledge 
the choice all of our parents have made to send their children to a Catholic school where the word of 
God permeates through everything that we do. Therefore, all students were picked by God through 
their parents to be a part of our Catholic community. 

As the family of God we are called to live like Jesus in our thoughts and actions. This is true 
membership of a Catholic community. At St Bernadette?s we endeavour to make God?s message lived 
by the students and staff in their daily lives. This becomes evident in daily interactions whilst learning 
and playing. No one child is perfect but our role as adults and Catholic educators is to help children to 
aspire to live God?s word practically everyday.

Morning Ar r ival - A reminder to all parents that students should not be at school prior to the opening 
of gates at 8.30. If students are dropped off earlier this is done with parents accepting the risks 
involved as no supervision is provided.

It has been reported that students who are dropped off early are not entering the school when gates 
open. It?s a parental responsibility to ensure students enter the school gates where supervision is 
available. Please ensure this is communicated to your children.

Music /  Capt ivat e Updat e - In conjunction with Captivate staff we are working on implementing the 
following;   Students who participate in additional small group lessons will have the opportunity to 
form a band. The tutors are currently working on how this will look and which specific students are 
ready for this challenge. The goal is to ensure this is successful for all students involved. More 
information will be announced in the coming weeks.

There have been some issues with parents understanding how their child has progressed in music, 
particularly those in Year 4 and 5 who attend the weekly 40 minute lesson. The music grades provided 
by the music teachers were integrated into the overall mark for Creative. This is problematic as you 
are unable to clearly distinguish the grade for music. We hope to rectify this in Semester Two reports.

We are working with the music teachers to determine a suitable time for a performance. The teachers 
are very aware of the need to perform, but are balancing this with current skill level of the students. 
Obviously we all want this to be successful for the students. 

St af f  Updat e - It is with great pleasure that I announce that Mrs Mogan is expecting a baby. Mr and 
Mrs Mogan are expecting their third child early next year. Mrs Mogan plans to remain at St 
Bernadette?s until the end of the 2019 school year when she will commence maternity leave. On 
behalf of the school we congratulate Mr and Mrs Mogan and wish them well as they prepare for the 
new arrival.

St af f  Leave - Next week Mrs Stapley will be on leave for 3 weeks. We wish her well and trust that she 
will return to St Bernadette?s refreshed.

Mr Crothers will be on leave from Week 7 for the remainder of Term 3. We wish Mr Crothers well as he 
embarks on a family holiday. Mr Crothers will return for the beginning of Term 4.

In Mr Crothers absence the following changes to the School Leadership Team will be made;

Mrs Murphy will be the Acting Assistant Principal, Mrs Stapley will be Acting REC, Mrs Huntington will 
be the Acting Special Projects Coordinator

These positions will remain in place for the first two weeks of Term 4 when Mr Kapitanow goes on 
leave. In this time Mr Crothers will be Acting Principal.

I want to congratulate and thank all members of staff who will be stepping up to take on additional 
Leadership roles over the coming 6 weeks.  Affected classes will be notified of teacher changes.

Phill Kapitanow, Principal
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News From  our  Parent  Group

Coding w it h Alt ino

Please see the following schedule.   Saeon advised us that they would 
contact all primary students who had booked to advise of recent 
changes.  

If you have not enrolled yet and are interested in enrolling, using your 
Creative Kids Voucher provided by NSW Government please contact us 
on the  link below.

INFANTS AFTERNOON COURSES

Years 1 to 3 - Monday afternoons 3.20pm to 4.20pm

(Term  3 - 2nd, 9th, 16th and 23rd September) 

PRIMARY AFTERNOON COURSES

Years 4 to 6 - Tuesday afternoons 3.20pm to 4.20pm

(Term  4 - 22nd Oct, 29th Oct, 5th Nov and 12th Nov. ) 

DON'T MISS OUT
Dat es are on our  school calendar

LIMITED 
SPACES STILL 
AVAILABLE

BOOK NOW

Contact us

Spooky Disco Friday 13th September
The Parent Group is excited to announce that this years ?SPOOKY Disco' will be held on Friday 13th September, 
6pm - 8pm in the School/Parish Hall. 

 Tickets can be ordered by returning the note that was sent home last week.  Tickets will be sent home the week 
of the disco.    Admission cost is $5 per child or $10 per Family. (Free Entry for Adults)     ALL children must be 
accompanied and supervised by an Adult for the duration of the disco. Admission cost will include a drink and treat 
for each child.

Please BYO Nibbles / Dinner and Drinks

Additional drinks and snacks will also be available to purchase on the night along with glow sticks.

KIDS &  PARENTS COME ALONG DRESSED UP IN 

YOUR SPOOKIEST COSTUME Disco Not e

11 
weeks 
t o go!

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/en/Contact-Us
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/en/Current-Families/School-Notes
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Voice of  Yout h - FINAL

On Tuesday 20th August, St Bernadette?s held the Blacktown Cluster, Eastern Division Voice of Youth 
final. We welcomed St John Vianney?s Doonside, St Michaels Blacktown South, St Patricks Blacktown 
and our three guest judges including Ms Michelle Rowland, Federal Member for Greenway. Whilst our 
two participants did not proceed to the next stage, we congratulate Emma Elias who received the 
Social Justice Award. 

Mrs Maloney S3-6

My name is Reno and I was one of the contestants representing our school at the Voice of Youth, Eastern 
Division, cluster final. When I first entered the hall, I could hear a very large crowd shouting and yelling. 
When I walked up onto the stage to take my seat, I observed my surroundings and I was shocked because I 
realised I was the only boy! I was fourth in line but for some reason they called me up third. When they 
announced my name, I could see all my classmates clapping. After my speech, I felt so much relief. After the 
whole competition was over, they announced the winners. No-one from St Bernadette?s made it, however 
Emma won the Social Justice Award. When I met all my friends at the end, they congratulated me for doing 
good and being humorous.   Reno Rajkumar S3-6

On Tuesday the 20th August, I got to watch Voice of Youth 2019 cluster finals. We had three other schools 
come here. I thought that they were all magnificent but when I found out only one could get through I 
wanted Reno or Emma E to win. They didn?t, but I am still happy for the winner.  Hayley Shepherd S3-6

On Tuesday the 20th August, Year 6 attended the Voice of Youth cluster finals. There were three other schools 
competing. There were 8 fantastic hard working speakers ready to present speeches not just to us but to the 
judges as well. Representing St Bernadette?s, we had Emma Elias whose speech was about pollution and 
Reno Rajkumar whose speech was about travelling Europe. When everyone had presented their speeches, 
we all waited for the winner to be decided. The judges decided and all the speakers were congratulated and 
got a huge round of applause.  Leilani Laupama S3-6

I chose pollution as a subject because I had seen it on TV and in real life so thought that the world ought to 
know about it.   

I was surprised to win the Social Justice Award and thrilled to have made it to the cluster finals. I wish the 
winners luck in the next round and hope they bring their schools victory.  Emma Elias S3-6
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REC News

Over the last two weeks the infants and primary students and their families have had the opportunity 
to participate in liturgical celebrations at our St Bernadette?s parish. The Infants had a liturgy and the 
Primary students a mass. The  theme was- God has chosen me.

Last Tuesday Nicholas Andreacchio , Leilani Laupama and their 
mothers represented our school at the Mission Mass held in 
Parramatta at the Cathedral. Congratulations to our leaders for 
their participation and reverence.

A litt le bit of wisdom from Pope Francis

?When we pray , we need to have the courage of faith. Have 
trust that the Lord hears us?

With blessings

Ms Judy Murphy  

Acting REC

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

FRIDAY 20TH SEPTEMBER

NO SCHOOL ON THIS DAY

Lost  Proper t y /  2nd hand uniform s

Each term members of our lovely Parent Group 
have been emptying the lost property box 
located on the decking area outside Stage 2.   We 
thank them for doing this for us.  They have been 
washing all items and returning any uniforms 
that have a name on them to those students.   
There are lots of almost new uniforms that have 
no name on them.    

All 2nd hand uniforms will be on sale next week 
during Book Week on Tuesday at morning tea.

All items will be on sale for $5 each.

There are also some items possibly left over 
from the Athletics carnival that were deposited 
into lost property.   If you are missing anything 
please contact the office or check the lost 
property box.

Thank you

Fat her 's Day BBQ 
Break fast  and 

Lit urgy

Thursday 29th August 
7.45am

Please RSVP to the note 
that was sent home last 

week.

Responses are required 
for catering asap.

Thank you
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Library News
Book Week Term  3

Author Visit

On Monday 26th August, the author, Louise Park will be visiting our 
school to run workshops with the students. Students will learn about 
the writing process and how to get books written and published. 
Louise will talk about how she became an author and where she gets 
inspiration for her books. 

Some more information about Louise Park...

?Louise Park draws from a strong background in Education and literacy to produce her blockbuster bestsellers 
that include, Boy vs Beast, Bella Dancerella and D-Bot Squad. As an author she spends her days battling beasts, 
finding those secret doors, portals and hidden tunnels to magical lands, pretending to be the world?s best 
ballerina, and solving Harriet Clare?s MEGA-HUGE and terribly troublesome dramas while helping her cope with 
anxiety. She writes under her own name as well as the hugely successful pseudonyms: H. I. Larry, Mac Park and 
Poppy Rose. Her latest is picture book Grace?s Secrets.?

Vocabulary Parade- Tuesday 27th August 9:30am (School Playground)

This year each student will select a word that will represent their costume, for our first ever VOCABULARY 
PARADE.  How could you represent words such as spectacular, artistic, luminous, mechanical, chameleon, 
robotic?  Think about unusual words that others may not already know. You can recycle all sorts of items and 
costumes that you already have at home. Remember to make a card or sign with your word on it, so we?ll know 
which word you represent in the parade. You can carry the word, make a headband or have it as part of your 
costume. Your word just needs to be visible somewhere on you.

Scholastic Book Fair

The Book Fair will be visiting our school during Book Week 
from Monday 26th August to Thursday 29th August. It will be 
open before and after school each day from 8:30- 9am and 
3:30 - 4pm. It will also be opened on Tuesday at recess time. All 
Welcome to visit to browse or purchase books and novelty 
items at great prices. 

Thank you,

Mrs Monique O?Brien (Teacher Librarian)

School Fees

Just a reminder that Term 3 School Fees 
are due on Wednesday the 28th August 
2019. Thank you to those families who 
have paid or contacted the school to 
organise a payment plan. Any concerns 
regarding School Fees please do not 
hesitate to contact Mrs Mizzi on 8869 
6400.
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ST BERNADETTE'S SCHOOL AND 
PARISH SPRING FAIR

Fr iday 8t h Novem ber
This will be our Fete page until November. 

Keep a watch on this page to see what we have organised for 
our Fete.

August collections will be for sof t  dr ink  cans and bot t les of  wat er . This is our major collection and 
will run for the whole month of August . The number of cans / bottles will be collated and the class 
who collects the most will win a pizza lunch.   Tally so far:

Early Stage 1 Blue - 56 Early Stage 1 Gold  - 24

Stage 1 Blue - None Stage 1 Gold - 192 Stage 1 White - None

Stage 2 Blue - 24 Stage 2 Gold - 90 Stage 2 White None

Stage 3 Year 5 - 20 Stage 3 Year 6  - 64

This table will be updated each week.

If anyone would like a small stall or knows of a business who would 
like an area to sell their products please contact me. There is a 
limited number so you must be quick.

Thanks

Zeina , Fete Co-Ordinator

Pies and Sausage 
Rolls For Sale

Rides for all ages  

Dunk your favourit e 
t eacher!

GAMES

FUN

FOOD

FRIENDS
FIREW O RKS!!!  
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St  Bernadet t e's Garden
 

Some students were ?doing their bit? to help with the relocation 
of the garden, by watering plants which are on stand-by, 

replanting the jonquils and giving them a good drink! It seems 
a worm had also relocated ?  well spotted, Ariel! Meanwhile, 
Stage 2 and 3 were given a practical lesson in how to Reduce, 

Reuse and Recycle, by Marc from Keep New South Wales 
Beautiful ?  Antonia and Acuoth, said that the session was : ?Very 

interesting, educational and the Rubbish Game was the best!? 

To be part of the learning and fun make contact via: claresgarden118@gmail.com and visit 
http://kitchengardensinschools.blogspot.com or the school office on 8869 6400 or 

stbernadetteslpark@parra.catholic.edu.au   Please see our website 

www.stbernadetteslalorpark.parra.catholic.edu.au for more photos from the garden  

More Phot os

Phot os recent ly added t o our  
websit e

- Our Garden

Photos

Not e t hat  have been sent  hom e recent ly:

- Moving toy design - Science
- Message from the Bishop
- Father 's Day Craft Stall
- Vision Valley Information Stage 3
- Father 's Day BBQ Breakfast
- Book Week and Garden Naming Competition

School Notes

http://kitchengardensinschools.blogspot.com
http://www.stbernadetteslpark.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslpark.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslpark.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://scprod.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/en/Current-Families/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/en/Current-Families/School-Notes
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St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish, Lalor  Park  

Parish Priest:           Fr Andrew Robinson                                     Secretary:                Mrs Bev Baxter     
Office Hours:          Tues, Thurs & Fri 9am to 4pm                      Telephone:              9672 4037                       
Email:                       admin@stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au      Fax:                          9671 5377
Web Page:              www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au 

Mass Tim es at  St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish  

Mass:      Saturday Vigil 6pm; Sun 8:30am & 10:00am 
Children?s Church  - Sat 6pm; Sun 10am except school holidays and at First Communion times. 

Blessings at all Masses for children. 
Yout h Mass at 6pm Vigil Mass on 4th Saturday of the month. 

Weekday Masses: Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday 8.45am 
Wednesday 7pm Exposition, Devotions to Mary Immaculate and St Bernadette.  Mass at 7:30pm 
Exposit ion of  t he Blessed Sacram ent  on Tuesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 8:15am-8:45am 

Saturday 9.30am to 10.30am and 4.30pm ? 5.30pm.   First Saturday of the Month 8:30am 
Reconcil iat ion:  Saturday 9.30am ? 10.30am & 4.30pm ? 5.30pm 

NB: No reconcil iat ion in t he m orning on t he First  Sat urday of  t he m ont h  

FR. ANDREW ON RETREAT Fr Andrew will be on his Annual Retreat from this Monday, 19 August to Friday, 23 August.

Please note there will be no morning Mass or Wednesday evening devotions and Mass from Monday, 19 August to Friday, 23 
August while Fr Andrew is on Retreat.

Weekday Com m union Services

- Tuesday, 20 August & Thursday, 22 August at 8.45am

- Rosary & Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament before Communion Service at 8.15am

Saturday, 24 August  Exposition & Rosary 815am & Mass 8.45am

Reconciliation & Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament:  from 9.30am-10.30am & 4.30pm ?5.30pm

Parish Centre:   Open Tuesday, Thursday & Friday from 9am to 4pm.

Telephone: 9672.4037.

If you need a priest urgently for a sick call, please ring another nearby Parish.

CUPPA AFTER MASS

Our monthly ?Cuppa after Mass? will be held next Sunday, 25 August at the 10.00am Mass.  It will be hosted by the Ministers 
of the Word.  Hope you will be able to stay and have a chat with members of the Parish.

MONTHLY YOUTH MASS

WHEN:    Saturday, 24 August

TIME: 6pm Vigil Mass

WHERE: St Bernadette?s Church

WHO: Young people of the Parish

WHAT?S HAPPENING:  

- Music by Youth Music Ministry

- Young people to welcome, read Word of God, distribute Holy Communion, be Altar Servers, take part in the Offertory 
Procession

WHAT TO BRING:  Yourselves, your friends.  Your love for Jesus and St Bernadette?s Parish.

We hope to see you there.  

FOR GOD WE LIVE

 

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au


13



14



15



16



17


	2019 Term 3 Week 5 Newsletter 
	Cover
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12
	Page 13
	Page 14
	Page 15
	Page 16
	Page 17


